

2/24/20

AF Bridgeport Academy Elementary School 655 Stillman St. Bridgeport, CT 06608

Dear Parents and Staff:

The administration of the Achievement First Bridgeport Academy Elementary School would like to provide you with notification that in-air re-testing of radon is due for 655 Stillman St., Bridgeport, CT and will be conducted March $10^{th} - 12^{th}$.

As part of our Indoor-Air Quality inspections as well as the Connecticut General Statute 10-220(d), schools are required to inspect and evaluate the indoor air quality of school buildings. This required inspection and evaluation of indoor air quality includes evaluation of radon in air every five years.

ATC Group Services, LLC will conduct the radon testing. To test for radon in air, small envelopes containing charcoal will be placed in ten percent of the previously sampled areas. These rooms should maintain closed exterior windows for the duration of the sampling period. The radon envelopes will be left in place for 3 school operating days. Radon testing results will be kept in the Main Office and available upon your request. In the event additional action is necessary, you will be notified, and steps will be taken using methods suggested by the United States Environmental Protection Agency.

If you have further questions or concerns regarding radon, please feel free to contact the (local health department) at (203) 576-7680, or the State of Connecticut Department of Public Health Radon Program at (860) 509-7367.

Thank you, in advance, for your cooperation.

Kind Regards,

Diana Alvarado Associate Director, Facilities Achievement First, Inc. 370 James St. New Haven, CT

achievementfirst.org